
 

 
 
Detail provided by email to Parents and Carers on Friday 15 May 2020: 
 
 

 
Good afternoon   
 
Following my earlier letter I wanted to reassure you that our school and Nova Education 
Trust have spent this week seeking guidance and clarity from the DfE, in response to the 
Government's statement last weekend, that secondary schools might open for some 'face to 
face contact' with Year 10 and 12 students, before the summer holidays. We remain fully 
committed to planning responsibly for this to happen, when safe for staff and students, but 
still await significant detail before these plans will be thorough enough to enact safely.  
 
Please note our school remains open for previously defined categories of students and ask 
that you book through the portal on our school website, which closes every Thursday night 
for the following week’s provision 
https://www.toothillschool.co.uk/forms/covid_after_easter.php 
  
Once booked you will receive a confirmation email to enable us to ensure safe staff and 
work space ratios. 
 
I will keep in touch as Government guidance is clarified and our plans develop. 
 
Thank you for your patience. 
 
Take care 
 
Sandy Paley  
Head of School 

https://www.toothillschool.co.uk/forms/covid_after_easter.php

